

307 SOUTH MARKET STREET, P.O. BOX P **DANVILLE, OHIO 43014-0616** THIRTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME – JUNE 28, 2015

FATHER MARK HAMMOND, PASTOR

Father Vince Nguven, Parochial Vicar Deacon Tim Birie Father Homer Blubaugh, retired Thomas Harrmann, Director of Religious Ed. Betty Hoffman, Treasurer Sandy Mickley, Secretary Vic Campanelli, Parish Council President Sacramental Emergencies – 398-6285

Website www.stlukedanvilleoh.org

Parish E-mail address stluke@ecr.net

LITURGY OF THE MASS

Saturday Evening: 5:00pm Sunday Morning: 10:00am

Daily: Tues. 8am, Wed. 11am, Thurs. 8am

PARISH OFFICE HOURS

Monday through Friday 9:30am to 4:30pm

392-4711 ext. 1 @ St. Vincent de Paul Parish Office

392-4711 ext. 7

392-4711 ext. 2

1-740-502-2679

507-0029 (cell) 427-3099 (home)

599-6362 (office)

599-6362 (office) 599-7171 (home)

599-6097 (home)

SACRAMENTAL MINISTRY

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday 3:30-4:30pm and by appointment

Marriage: Call Parish office or contact Father six months before the wedding date; Instruction is required.

Baptism: Call Greg Henkel at 740-372-4711 ext. 5 or gregmhenkel@gmail.com; instruction required.

In Case of Sickness: Call parish office if you are sick or hospitalized; also, inform us about the sick or aged who are unable to attend church.

MISSION STATEMENT – We are St. Luke Church, people of God, created in the image and likeness of Christ, and committed to living our faith in the Roman Catholic tradition under the authority and direction of the Pope, Bishop and Pastor.

As people baptized in Christ, gifted with many talents and rooted in strong families, we reach out and welcome all. Our mission is to proclaim the good news, as a prayerful and caring community celebrating Christ's presence in worship, sacraments, and service.

Readings for June 28, 2015 13th Sunday in Ordinary Time



Readings for July 5, 2015 14th Sunday in Ordinary Time

First Reading: Wisdom 1:13-15; 2:23-24 Responsorial: Psalm 30:2, 4, 5-6, 11, 12, 13 Second Reading: 2 Corinthians 8:7, 9, 13-15

Gospel: Mark 5:21-43

First Reading: Ezekiel 2:2-5

Responsorial: Psalm 123:1-2, 2, 3-4 Second Reading: 2 Corinthians 12:7-10

Gospel: Mark 6:1-6a

	JUNE-JU	LY	MASS INTENTIONS	ALTAR SERVERS
Saturday	27	5pm	Gary Hurley	Julie Didinger-Joey Hilberg
Sunday	28	10am	People of St. Luke	Eva Hawk-Carol Ann Durbin
Monday	29		No Mass	
Tuesday	30	8am	Mary Louise Boeshart	
Wednesday	1	11am	Thomas Adelsberger	
Thursday	2	8am	Clem Blubaugh	
Friday	3	8am	Chap & Edna Sheldon	
Saturday	4	5pm	People of St. Luke	Annika Adam-Laura & Julia Morris
Sunday	5	10am	Chuck Sapp	Darian Warnock-Joseph Hedge

July Daily Mass Priest Schedule: Fr. Hammond – Tues., Fr. Vince – Wed. & Thurs.

Daily Office Schedule for Clergy: Fr. Hammond – Tues. AM, Fr. Vince – Wed., Deacon Tim – Thurs. AM

St. Vincent de Paul Website: www.st-vincentdepaul.org

Go to Quick Links at the bottom of the page for 'Church Bulletin'

St. Vincent Mass times

Saturday at 4:30pm, Sunday, 8:00am, 10:00am, 11:30am

Monday, Tuesday at 12:15pm, Wednesday at 8:30am, Friday at 5:30pm

Liturgy of the Hours Thursday at 8:00am in Rectory Chapel

Church of the Nativity Mass times

Friday at 5:30pm in the rectory, Sunday at 8am at the Utica Elementary School, 367 Church Street

Your Stewardship to God – June 20-21

\$2,553.00 Weekly Offering, Thank you!

10.00 Catholic Home Missions

Peter's Pence Collection – In the second collection today, we are supporting Pope Francis in his charitable works. The Peter's Pence Collection is taken up worldwide to support the most disadvantaged: victims of war, oppression, and natural disasters. This is an opportunity to join with our Holy Father, Pope Francis, and be a witness of charity to our suffering brothers and sisters. Please by generous in today's collection.

Prayers are requested for... Denise Bates, Bruce Bennett, Willy Bennett, Roseanne Donaldson, Lois Fox, Tom Gardner, Tommy Gault, Lisa & Ken Hall, Liza Heffelfinger, Ray Hoffman, Mick Kanuckel, Hannah King, John Leslie, Virginia Lougheed, Louie Mickley, Barb Miller, Eileen Miller, Josh Moore, Mary Murtha, Chris Neitzelt, Dave & Lorna Patton, Bob Remen, Carol Roberts, Fr. Harry Schneider, Jackie Shackle, Father Snoke, Msgr. David Sorohan, Bob Staggs, Shirley & Rodger Stoner, Martha Stutz, Amber Thompson, Melvin Troyer, Connie Turner, Bruce Worthington, Eric Winterhalter, the unborn & closure of abortion clinics. When admitted to a hospital please identify yourself as Catholic and call the parish office is you wish to have a visit.

Membership at St. Luke Parish: If you have been attending Mass at St. Luke but have not officially become a member, it's easy to do! Just fill out a registration form with your information. We will send it to the Diocese of Columbus. If you are currently a member of another parish in the diocese, they will transfer your membership to St. Luke's. (You cannot be a member of two parishes at once.) Family Registration Forms are available in the parish office and on the tables in church, or one can be mailed to you if requested.

MINISTRIES			Ushers	Minister/Word	Eucharistic Ministers
Saturday	7/4	5pm	Jim Puster	Peggy Dunn	Bob Blubaugh-Joy Blubaugh-Dave Rashley
			Annette Puster		Mindy Rashley-Regina E Quinn
Sunday	7/5	10am	Steve Dessert	Kathy Keogh	Francis Durbin-Barb Mickley
			Kathryn Dessert		Monica Blanchard-Penny Durbin-Don Hawk

Cantors: Saturday, July 4 at 5pm: Guitar Group

Sunday, July 5 at 10am: Judy Hedge, Cathy Worley, Rose & Mary Wake

Offertory Counter Team: July 5 – Dave & Mindy Rashley, Anita Hollis

Vocational Views: The world needs the healing touch of Jesus. Who will reach out in Jesus' name?

Consider becoming a priest, deacon, or sister. (Mark 5:21-43)

Blessing Cup Devotion for Vocations Schedule - Sign-up in back of church or call the parish office.

July 11 or 12 –
July 5 – Tom & Tammy Harrmann

July 11 or 12 –
July 18 or 19 –

Vocations Web site: <u>www.seekholiness.com</u> Visit this web site for answers to questions about vocations, information on what makes marriage work, and ways to nurture and strengthen your marriage.

God has a plan for your marriage! Whether you've discerned God calling you to try to achieve or postpone pregnancy, Natural Family Planning (NFP) can help you and your spouse live God's plan for love and life, while strengthening your marriage relationship. Consider learning NFP – attend a **FREE** first session of a diocesan NFP Class Series at a location near you. Register online at <u>familylife.colsdioc.org</u> or contact the Marriage and Family Life Office at 614-241-2560 or <u>familylife@colsdioc.org</u>.

Free Showing of the movie For Greater Glory on Tuesday, June 30, 2015, 7 p.m. at St. John Newman Church, Faith and Family Center, 9633 E. State Rt. 37, Sunbury. Suggested activity by the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops to celebrate the Fortnight for Freedom: Freedom to Bear Witness, June 21 to July 4. For Greater Glory is a true story about the struggle for religious freedom in Mexico in the 1920s. For questions, contact the diocesan Office for Social Concerns at 614-241-2540. For information about the Fortnight for Freedom, visit www.fortnight4freedom.org.

Courage: Do you have a same-sex attraction and desire to live a life of authentic friendship, rooted in chastity? You are not alone. *Courage* is a Catholic organization providing spiritual support for Catholic men and women with a same-sex attraction, who desire to live chaste lives in accordance with the teachings of the Catholic Church. Please visit www.couragerc.net. You may contact the Columbus Courage chapter at patoner@saintjosephplaincity.com, 614-296-7404 or Marriage and Family Life Office, 614-241-2560.

Newark Catholic Volleyball Camp will be July 13-16 for girls from any school entering grades 1-12. The cost is \$85, and includes a t-shirt. For more information call 740-404-5446 or email jerh@cgate.net.

Keeping Students in College Connected to the Catholic Church – Do you have a son or daughter, or even grandchild who will be graduating high school and headed off to college next year? Consider this, 80 percent of students stop practicing their faith at some point in college. College students active in campus ministry are more likely to continue their faith practice and when they graduate they are more likely to attend Mass, volunteer in parishes, and consider religious vocations. Unfortunately, only 15 percent of students look for a campus ministry on their own. You can help impact your own child's connection by encouraging them to log onto the Newman Connection and connect to the campus ministry at their college or university. This website will also give you information on the Catholic campus ministry, their Mass times, and some scheduled activities. Please make a difference in your child's faith life in college, please take the time now to go to: www.NewmanConnection.com

44 Hours That Will Last a Lifetime: Take a **Worldwide Marriage Encounter** weekend and learn how to make your bond stronger, more resilient, more lasting. The next two opportunities are a special in-parish weekend on July 31-August 2, followed by a traditional-format weekend on September 18-20. For more information or to register, contact Paul & Marilou Clouse at 614-834-6880 or visit our website at www.wwmecolumbus.org

EVENTS OF THE COMING WEEK

Sunday	June 28	Holy Father collection (Peter's Pence)
		4pm - Youth Group departure for Mohican Aerial Adventure
Monday	June 29	2:30-9pm – Portraits taken for Pictorial Directory
Tuesday	June 30	2:30-9pm – Portraits taken for Pictorial Directory
		7pm – PCCW Public Euchre Party
Wednesday	July 1	2:30-9pm – Portraits taken for Pictorial Directory
Saturday	July 4	Independence Day

Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time, Weekend of June 27/28, 2015 – In today's second reading, St. Paul offers the community at Corinth a spirituality of giving. He urges them to give and helps them understand that through their generosity, they will in turn be recipients of a spiritual abundance. They will receive from those who are the beneficiaries of their own giving; a reciprocal gift that amounts to an equality of giving through the generosity of Christ. A good reflection this week would be how Christian stewards enjoy spiritual abundance through Christ Jesus because of their generosity.

2015 Bishop's Annual Appeal: There is still time to make a pledge. All pledges are appreciated, no matter the size. With the goal set by the diocese being met, all that is collected over that amount will be refunded to our parish. Envelopes are in the pews; please make checks out to: St. Luke Church, BAA. Thank you.

Goal - \$23,757.21 Total Gifts & Pledges - \$37,060.21 with 134 households participating. Thank you!

High School Youth Event, Sunday, June 28: Mohican Aerial Adventure, Go-Carting, and Putt-Putt Golf; pizza to follow. Cost is \$15 per student. <u>Group will leave from the Center at 4pm</u>. For more information, call Amy Mickley 398-9552.

Thank you ... to everyone who came to my 50^{th} Anniversary Celebration. It was wonderful to see all of you. Thanks to all who helped with the Mass and the dinner. You made it a joyful occasion. Thanks for all the cards, prayers, and well wishes. God Bless you all. Father Snoke

Pictorial Directory: Don't forget - Portraits begin this week, Monday, Tuesday, & Wednesday from 2:30 to 9pm. You should receive a reminder call. Other portrait dates are Friday, July 24 and Saturday, July 25. The appointments have filled up and an extra day has been added, August 13, for those who may need it. Every family photographed will receive a copy of the directory and an 8x10 portrait at no cost. You will also have the opportunity to purchase additional portraits at the time of photography. Any questions, call Marcia Durbin at 740-599-6459. Thanks.

St. Luke Parish Festival – July 11, 2015

Festival '15 committee is looking for <u>pop-up tents</u> to borrow July 10 & 11. If you would like to help, drop the tent off at the parish office. Be sure to put your name on it. Let Dave Rashley know so we can keep a count.

Festival '15 is looking for <u>underwriters for the festival dinner</u>. We need "Fowl weather friends" to sponsor the chicken and "Veginators" to help pay for tomatoes and cucumbers. If you would like to help, call Sandy at the office or Beth Durbin, 740-398-6272.

The Country Store is getting a new name this year, <u>Fancy Goods</u>. Help us stock it with all kinds of fancy desirables that you can eat, wear or show.

There are many ways to help with the festival. Please sign-up to help.

We still need theme baskets for the auction.

<u>Please remember to sell or buy your Raffle tickets</u>. They may be returned in the collection, mailed or brought in to the office, or turned in at the Festival. You can get more tickets to sell in the church or at the office.

Thank you in advance for your help in making the Festival successful.